Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission and
Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee
Wednesday, March 16, 2011
Held at Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

Immediately following the Hearing at 7:00 p.m.

1. Prem called meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. as a Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission, and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee. 
Members present: Joel Marcus, Michael Broh, Brad Hutnik (JEZC), Lew Averill, and Greg Prem. Linda Donnelly (JEZC), and Bob Tennant (JEZC) were absent. 
JEZC members present: Sheryl Jones, John McKenna, and Jim Sprecher. 
Others present: Wendy Crary, Dave Radel, Ryan Schmudlach, Chris Staples, and Ed Lilla.
2. Crary appointed minute taker.

3. Averill suggested that item #11 on the agenda be moved up as the last item under the Joint Meeting. Motion by Broh, second by Averill, to approve meeting agenda with the suggested change. Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Approve minutes from the February 16, 2011 Plan Commission and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee Hearing and Meeting.  Motion by Marcus, second by Broh, to approve.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Preliminary consultation with Ryan Schmudlach regarding the addition of “Recreational Equipment Rental and Sales” as a permitted use in the B-3 Village & Extraterritorial Highway Commercial District. McKenna commented that the zoning ordinance references the screening of outside storage from the public. Averill responded, “This wouldn’t be any different than some of the other businesses in the area that have outside storage that isn’t screened”. The Plan Commission & JEZC discussed minimum lot requirements. Averill asked Schmudlach how much would be stored outside. Schmudlach replied, “There will be 1 to 2 outside trailers with canoes and a couple of vehicles”. Schmudlach continued by saying, “Last year I rented storage space and I can certainly do that again if need be”. Broh suggested adding the use as a conditional use. The Plan Commission & JEZC reviewed the B-3 permitted uses and conditional uses. They also discussed the term non-motorized being added to recreation equipment rental and sales. Broh said, “My biggest concern is opening it up to motorize recreational equipment sales in the district”. The Plan Commission & JEZC discussed the possibility of camper sales falling under non-motorized. Chris Staples arrived at 7:24 p.m.
The Consensus of both committees is to create a definition for “Recreational Equipment Rental and Sales” and then to add the use as a permitted or conditional use for the B-3 District. A Hearing Notice for April 20th will need to be published. In addition to these zoning amendments the Plan Commission & JEZC would also like to have “Bicycle Rental” & “Motels” stricken from the conditional use lists. Bicycle rental will be covered by the “Recreational Equipment Rental and Sales” use and Motels has already been added to the permitted uses but was never removed as a conditional use. No action was necessary regarding this item.
6. Discussion and possible action on letter submitted by John McKenna regarding hazardous wildlife attractants on or near airports. McKenna reviewed his letter he submitted for this agenda item with the Plan Commission & JEZC. McKenna informed everyone that the circular advisory referenced in his letter applies to the Tri-County Airport. McKenna said, “I think going forward this is critical information that needs to be included”. Lilla stated, “We need to talk to Sauk County about their Tri-County zoning overlay and have zoning permits handled same way as those along the river”. Prem commented, “We need to keep this in mind going forward as we revise the zoning ordinance and the comprehensive plan”. No action was taken regarding this item.
11.
Preliminary discussion on adding agricultural uses to various business, residential, and manufacturing districts. Prem said, “This is part of an ongoing discussion and after last month’s meeting there seemed to be some interest in possibly adding agricultural use to various districts”. Prem continued by saying, “As property is developed, the agricultural use continues until the property is fully developed”. Averill suggested adding certain permitted uses that are listed in the Agricultural Transition District to the various districts as temporary permitted uses prior to commercial, residential, and manufacturing development”. Prem said, “I’ll see if I can put together some wording for the next meeting”. No action was necessary regarding this item.

7.
Motion by Broh, second by Hutnik, to convene as the Plan Commission at 7:56 p.m. Motion passed with all in favor.
8. Discussion and possible action on the consideration to add a definition of “Entertainment Venue” to the Spring Green Zoning Ordinance. Prem read the proposed definition. Broh stated that he was in favor of allowing year round use and not limiting it to seasonal use. The Plan Commission reviewed and made revisions to the proposed definition. The final proposed definition of “Entertainment Venue” is “The use of a specific location for live music, performing arts, visual art events, and social activities. This does not include adult entertainment uses as defined here in.” Motion by Averill, second by Broh, to recommend approval to add a definition of “Entertainment Venue” to the Spring Green Zoning Ordinance.  Motion passed with all in favor.
9. Discussion and possible action on the consideration to add “Entertainment Venue” as a permitted or conditional use under Section 3.06A in the B-4 District. Motion by Averill, second by Marcus to recommend adding “Entertainment Venue” as a conditional use under Section 3.06A in the B-4 District. Motion passed with all in favor.
10. Discussion and possible action regarding information from Joel Marcus on an Economic Development Meeting he attended. Marcus said, “I wanted to bring this matter to the Plan Commissions attention”. Marcus continued by explaining that a gentleman by the name of Mr. Savage form the Town of Spring Green called Marcus and asked him if he would attend a meeting at the Town Hall regarding discussion of the Master Plan for the area. Marcus stated that he informed Mr. Savage of the Smart Growth Plan and suggested that he review the plan which could be found on the Village’s website. Marcus said, “I attended the meeting but much of what was discussed at the meeting has already been reviewed and discussed during the Smart Growth Plan process”. No action was taken regarding this item. 
11. Item #11 was discussed after item #6 on the agenda.
12.  Discussion and possible action regarding zoning ordinance changes within the Village to account for 2008 flooding. The Plan Commission discussed the proposed ordinance amendment and reviewed the legal opinion of the amendment which was provided by Attorney Allan Peckham. Lilla informed the Plan Commission that John Rasmussen has called his office numerous times in the last week. Rasmussen faxed a proposal for storm water drainage to Lilla which was reviewed. The Plan Commission was not interested in Rasmussen’s proposal and did not approve the proposal for storm water drainage. Prem said, “I would like to take the proposed ordinance amendment and put it into a Design District overlay similar to the Downtown Design District and then bring it back for review at next month’s meeting. No action was taken regarding this item. 
13. General Public Comment. There was no general public comment at this time. 

14. Adjourn.  Motion by Broh, second by Averill, to adjourn at 8:53 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

